

# MONTHLY CIRCULAR

UNDER THE GUIDANCE OF OUR LADY OF THE WAY

CLUB POSTAL ADDRESS :- BOX 151, POST OFFICE, BRISBANE, NORTH QUAY.

1. 452

## CIRCULAR - SEPTEMBER, 1961

General Meeting held in the Temperance Hall, Canberra Hotel Building on the third Monday of the month, unless otherwise advised.

### CLUB OFFICE BEARERS:

Pres.Chap. Fr. K.Aspinall 90 6280 Treasurer M.Galvin -Vice Pres. Racul Mellish 48 1700 Out.Recorder M.Kennedy 59 1565
Gen. Sec. Kath Glancy 48 5391 A/Soc.Sec. M.Leahy 79 3039
Out. Sec. Byron Moss

#### OUTINGS PROGRAMME

Sunday 8th October - Day Walk Samford to Strathpine - Jæder Bob Chinn - no nominations required - assemble at Central Station in time to catch 9.15 a.m. train to Fermy Grove - buy your own single ticket to Fermy Grove. From Ferny Grove a bus will take the party to Samford where walking will commence. The walk is through pleasant rural country where farming for small crops and dairying is carried on. The D'Agular Range is seen to best advantage from this area and fine views, particularly of Mounts Nebo, Glorious and Samson are available. It should be possible to have a pleasant swim at Drapers Crossing before reaching Strathpine. The party will return to Brisbane by bus about 5.30 p.m. Participants in this trip will pay their own fares on both buses.

Weekend Outing - 20/22nd October 1961. - Wilson's Peak - Leader Merv. Galvin - Nominations (£1.10.0 for bus - 5/- per head for private transport (married couples 5/-)) should reach the Outings Secretary at the Club Box by Thursday 12th October 1961. Bus will depart Redline Depot, Roma Street, at 6.30 p.m. on Friday 20th October. CONTACT OFFICER RAOUL MELLISH Phone 48 1700 cr 97 7341. Wilson's Peak (4035') is a neighbour of Mt.Superbus marking the meeting of the McPherson Range with the Great Divide about 25 miles east of Warwick and is located in an area abounding in bushwalking treasures. Remarkable for its contal shape, Wilson's Peak (aboriginal name was Jirramun) was once an active volcano. Some very heavy landslides have taken place at various times and their scars are an interesting feature. It is rumoured that the mountain-top has some special attraction for lightning and a storm at the right time could verify this - that is if viewed from a safe distance!!

Campsite will be situated on Teviot Brook which rises in the area (you may remember the lovely campsite at Minto Crags which was on the lower reaches of the Brook) and Saturday's trip will consist of the ascent of Wilson's Peak. Water bottles will be required for this portion of the trip and it is suggested that gaiters or similar protection for the legs be worn as some dense scrub will be encountered en route.

On Sunday it may be possible to visit Teviot Falls (320') which are close-by.

Bus will return for Evening Mass at Ipswich at 6.30 p.m. The Outings Secretary has a map of the area for the benefit of members interested in relating Wilson's Peak to other sites visited by the Club.

November 18/19th - Moreton Island Weekend Outing - Vessel "Camed departs North Quay Wharf at 9.00 a.m. Saturday morning - Nominations £1.100 close 9th November - more details in next circular.

### SOCIAL COMMITTEE

Dance - O'Connor Boat House - Friday 22nd September at 8.00 p.m.

Admission 4/-. - It's to be a masked dance so be there for the grand unmasking. There will be other novelties and prizes. The music will be provided by a four piece orchestra so it should be an enjoyable night. Bring your friends along and help to swell the crowd. All are asked to help with the supper.

Bus Tour - Beach Picnic - 29th October - Nominations close with Social Committee on 18th October - fare 15/-. It is planned to leave Anzac Square at 9.00 a.m. sharp and thence to Natural Arch, Numinbah Valley for lunch. After the lunch the tour will proceed to Greenmount Beach where we hope to arrive by 2.00 p.m. for a swim. About three hours will be spent here before commencing the return trip to Brisbane. This should be an interesting trip coupled with an enjoyable afternoon on the beach.

FULL MEMBERSHIP GRANTED - The following have become full members of the Club - MERVYN HOLMAN; DELL HOWARD; PAULA PULSFORD; DAVID POWELL and MARGARET COX.

5/- OUTINGS FRE PAYABLE - All those who go by private transport to any Club outing must pay an "Outings Fee" of 5/- each with the exception of married couples in which case 5/- covers the two.

ESTABLISHMENT OF CLUB LIBRARY - It has been decided to establish a Club Library of books and reference maps. Any member who wishes to donate something towards this may contact Margaret Kennedy the Outings Recorder. This project is specially commended to all members as a good library will be of great use to the Club.

PRODUCTION OF "BARRANI" - CLUB MAGAZINE - Please send in your articles as soon as possible as material is needed for the forthcoming publication. Kath Clancy will take articles. It is suggested that where possible articles for publication should be typed in order to avoid errors in names etc.

CLUB PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION FOR NOVEMBER GENERAL MEETING - Entries for each of the following sections are limited to four per member and will be at 6d. each -

be at 6d. each 
1. GIMERAL

2. CLUB ACTIVITIES

3. CLUB CHARACTERS

4. CLOSEUPS (under 3 feet).

N.B. Club Characters Section was not mentioned in your last circular

3. CLUB CHARACTERS
4. CLOSEUPS (under 3 feet).
N.B. Club Characters Section was not mentioned in your last circular and these four sections now apply to the competition. The closing date is expected to be about the end of October and a definite date will be given in the October circular. However please send in your entries now to Kath Clancy in order to avoid a rush at the last moment.

GENERAL MEETING - October 16th - The feature of the evening will be a talk illustrated with slides of the country etc. where they work given by two sisters of the Home Missionary Sisters of Our Lady. Their congregation was founded in Tasmania in 1944 to provide religious education for Catholic children in outback rural areas. It is understood that they travel by caravan while teaching Catechism etc.

AROUND THE CAMP FIRE - John Power has now arrived in Eire and sends his best wishes to the Club. While in Rome John went right down into the Catacombs and accended to the top of the Cupola of St.Peters from where he said he had a marvellous view of the great city. - Father Hayes also asks to be remembers to Club members and says that he would like to receive some slides of club activities from time to time. - Rosemary O'Brien paid Father a visit recently and was very pleased to see Jim Farrell's film of the Club.